
LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT

Minutes of Allotment Meeting 29th September, 2013

Venue:  Brightmans Tearooms.  1.30pm

Attendees:   Jacky Stennett     Chair               Apologies:    Jane Keane   Comm

                    Dave Stennett     Treasurer                               Shaun Keane

                    Toni Dagnall       Site Rep.

                    David Wignall    Comm. Web. Designer

                    Stuart Gibson      Comm

                    Isabel Horn          Sec.

                    Michelle plot 42

                    Gayna Dagnall

                    Gail, Adam and Joe

                    Kathlyn

                    Lesley

                    Elizabeth

                    John and Shirley

Jacky opened the meeting at 1.30pm and the minutes of last meeting were agreed.

Matters Arising:  

     The Produce Show held at Baguleys on 7th and 8th September was an outstanding success, many people have said how they are looking forward to next years Show.

A big “Thank You“ to all who made the event possible, the ladies who provided the amazing variety, quantity and quality of cakes, all those who manned the tea rooms and all those who entered the competition, without them it would have been a very poor show, there were 230 entries altogether Thanks to Baguleys for providing the venue free of charge, displaying the posters, telling their customers about the show  and the support from the Gazette with all the pictures and publicity was excellent. We did not expect to make a profit the first year, especially with the cost of the banner and banqueting cloth for the tables but I am pleased to say that we did, the banner was a one off expense and the banqueting cloth may well stretch to do us for next year also. There was one minor hiccup when a lady from David Slack volunteered to man the tearooms and, unfortunately, did not realize that the tea urn required filling with the result that it boiled dry and the tap blew off. David managed to obtain a replacement tap and fit it so no real harm was done, but it does need  a team of  responsible people, who are aware of what needs doing, in charge of the tearooms in future. A ten pound donation was made to Open Spaces for the loan of the water boiler. Dave will present the figures in his report. A meeting is planned for next week with David Slack to discuss the way forward for next year, and the necessity of more Sponsors for various categories. Dave suggested that a small booklet with all the categories, rules and adverts for sponsors is produced next year. It may also be possible to open the competition to everyone, not just the people in the borough, as a lot of interest was shown by visitors from Kirkham and other areas, who would have entered this year if they could have.

Photos of the Produce Show will be entered on the Web site but we are still waiting for some to be given by David Slack.

The “Roll of Honour” board is now finished and in the tearooms.

The AGM will be held at St. Kentigerns on the 30th October at 7.45pm, a complimentary hotpot and red cabbage supper will be available so will all who will be attending please let Isabel know, so  the correct  number of meals can be ordered, by the 21st October. A vegetarian option will be available.  All the committee members will be standing down and any member who wishes to put their name down or nominate someone for a position on the committee please fill in the attached nomination form, or the printed ones in the tearooms, and send, or hand them to, the secretary. For those who are unable to attend the AGM a Proxy Vote has been sent out and printed ones are also in the tearooms. There is one vote per plot and please can the nominations be submitted by the 15th October when the list of nominations will be put on line and in the tearooms.

The Kings Seed catalogues are in a box near the front gate, please let Jacky have orders and money by the 5th November as a discount is given to the Site if the orders are in early.

Chair Report:

     Jacky and Isabel will be supporting Aspired Futures and attending the opening of the outdoor play and garden area at The Lodge, Kensington Foundation, on Whitegate Drive on Tuesday night. Aspired Futures had been going through a difficult financial time but Stuart tells us that they have been awarded a grant which will help them continue with their work. Steve and Fran have very kindly said they can have one of their giant pumpkins this year to use for fundraising.  Aine is very excited about having the pumpkin but I don’t think she really appreciates just how large this is and the logistics of moving it from Site to venue, should be fun!

Site Report:

     We have one new member on plot 9A, Eva Bannister had to leave as she was moving out towards Lancaster.  We now have Anthony Evans on plot 9A, welcome Anthony.

 The Water is still an ongoing saga, I will be in touch with them again soon.

 As you can see the fence and gates have been done.

 The materials for the new bottom midden have been delivered, Thanks to John for organizing that. We need volunteers to build it. (Unless someone has already volunteered and not told me). 

 I have consulted with everyone I could, the new midden is to be sited at the end of the road, that leaves the car park empty for parking obviously, but it also enables the farmer and other large vehicles to turn in the large area left. There was some concern that the wall could be used as a stepping point to get out of the site, there are plenty of those around already on various plots, it’s the people getting in that we have to worry about.

On that point I believe that the people with the small dog that was getting on the Site are leaving or have left.

 We still need volunteers for helping around the Site; it’s always the same people that do everything.

 Next year would people please come forward and let us know when you may be able to help, and the work could possibly be done that way.

 We had a problem with a neighbor fly tipping vegetable waste onto the back of plot 37, the Council was informed and Tim Riley called round to speak to the 86yr old lady.  Apparently she’s been doing it for fifty years and was so scared when Tim told her it was an offence, it was deemed sufficient to just warn her, an area at the back of the plot has been cleared so we can keep an eye on it.

The last Site inspection will be done this week.

There are thirty people on the waiting list.

Treasurers Report:

Dave handed round copies of the monthly account for September and the running totals for the year. The year started off with a balance of £1,528 in the account and it now stands at £4,398. There is not much more outlay for the rest of the year, the water bills amounted to  more than anticipated so there will be a shortfall on this account, £1,108 has been paid but the water usage comes to £1,193 so far. £129.80 is due to be paid out for the membership of the National Association, the hotpot suppers, Roll of Honour Board, and the sand and gravel for the new midden are yet to be paid for, also the Site Insurance, approx. £250\£300, will be due at the end of December. Re let plots made £391, Dave suggested that this be put towards the shortfall on the monies collected from tenants for water usage, any other plots re let from now would not be charged for water as it will soon be turned off for the winter, however Derrick assures us that the tub on plot 35 will always have water in it for those who need it.

Secretary’s Report:

Following Bernie’s lead last year the Site has once again entered the Lancashire Green Awards this time for both the “Best Allotment” and the “Green Community Awards“.

An application for thirty free trees has been made to the Woodlands Trust and one to Dobbies who were advertising free spring bulbs to Community Groups.

No acknowledgement of the funding application for  a  Cabin Container has been received from the Council but, as Stuart tells us, these applications can take as long as three months to go through.

A little disappointed in the rather small article in Your Blackpool, expected more about the trees in the wild life area..

A.O.B.

Toni said it would be nice if there was an article put into the National Allotment Magazine again this year relating the success Layton has achieved in the last year since becoming independent. Jacky and Isabel agreed to work on this together. Stuart suggested that a list of all the projects undertaken with supporting evidence, e.g. photographs, newspaper cutting be submitted with the article.

Shirley suggested that our web Site link onto www.allotmentjunky.co.uk a very popular face book site from a guy in Manchester who has an Allotment, writes books about it and has quite a large following. She was asked to go ahead with this in liaison with David Wignall..

Derrick then brought up an ongoing problem which was the Site machinery being abused when being used, resulting in damage and the machines being left dirty outside the shed. One strimmer had the bobbin at the bottom badly melted, the obvious result of misuse.

Gail stated that she had to spend half an hour cleaning one strimmer she had hired then another half hour cleaning it before she returned it. It was discussed at length and decided that when the machines were returned and discovered to be either damaged or dirty the name of the tenant who had used it last be taken and this person be charged for any repairs needed and banned from hiring any further machines, also the time scale for usage of machines must be adhered to, enabling other tenants time to use the machines.  Toni pointed out that any tenant banned from using the machines may well face a weed notice so please use the machinery responsibly and with consideration for Derrick, who has the task of maintenance on the machinery, and any other tenants who may be waiting to hire one. Gail suggested that a new Strimmer be purchased, preferably a lightweight one that would be easier for the ladies to use. It was agreed that prices for this would be sought.  

Jacky then brought up the 5th November, a small bon fire will be held on the main car park, the gas water boiler will be on for hot drinks and a BBQ for those who wish to have hamburgers or hot dogs. It was suggested that a BBQ be sought as they may be on sale at a reasonable price at the moment.  One has actually been acquired following the meeting, a half oil drum model at 50% discount, £29.99 reduced from £60.

Stuart has a cement mixer which he offered to the Site for use on the building of the new midden, Thank You Stuart.

Posters advertising the AGM and the Proxy Forms will be sent out immediately giving all members the twenty-one days compulsory notice.

The next meeting the AGM will be held at St. Kentigerns on Wednesday 30th October at 7.45pm

Jacky closed the meeting at 2.25pm.


